## CLAPHAM BRANCH 23/5/39

A meeting of the Clapham Branch was held on Tuesday evening May 23 at 8 p.m. at the L.C.C. School, Oldridge Road, About 20 were in attendance. The meeting decided to hold a public meeting in the co-operative Hall at Woolwich on the last week in June and to work and make that meeting a success. A levy of 6d per member per month was agreed to. A number of members volunteered to distribute leaflets at Mitcham on Whit Monday The Organising Sec. was asked to seek help from the other branches towards making the public meeting a success.

Mr. Jim Phelan, author, traveller and journalist spoke to members on the urgency of getting down to work on the job to be done and avoiding too much rhetoric.